UNITED STATES COAST GUARD SECTOR NEW ORLEANS

MARINE SAFETY INFORMATION BULLETIN

Volume XXI Issue: 30 Time: 2-107 ‘_,(;L Date: 30 HPR ?- l

Gulf Intracoastal Waterway. Port Allen — Morgan City Alternate
Route Mile Marker (MM) 47: Grosse Tete Bridge Under Repairs
Mariners are advised that the Grosse Tete HWY 77 bridge, located at MM 47 of the Port Allen — Morgan City

Alternate Route, is undergoing repairs until May 15, 2021. Effective immediately, the Grosse Tete Bridge is
back in operation under power. As a result, the bridge is available for opening to marine traffic on demand.

As a result of continued high water in the Bayou Sorrel area, the following safety advisories remain in effect (see
MSIB Vol XXI Issue 025 for details):

-One way traffic is required for all vessels from MM 37.6 to MM 45.

-All mariners are advised to transit the area at minimum safe speed with no discernible wake.

-Lower Grand River Waterway (landside route by Bayou Sorrel) is closed to all commercial traffic.

This marine safety information bulletin supersedes MSIB Vol XX1 Issue 027: Grosse Tete Bridge Under Repair.
For further information, contact:

Coast Guard Sector New Orleans Command Center (24 hours): (504) 365-2200
Coast Guard Marine Safety Unit Baton Rouge Waterways Management: (225) 298-5400 ext 230

XS Fitor

CAPT W. E. WATSON
Captain of the Port New Orleans

Far & current list of MSIBs in the COTP New Orleans Zone visit: https://homeport.uscg. mil/port-directory/new-orleans under “Safety Notifications™
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